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REGULATORY DISCLOSURE 
 

 
 

Madrid, 15 October 2014. At an ordinary meeting today, the Board of Directors 

resolved to convene a special meeting in the near future to eventually announce, an 

extraordinary shareholder meeting to submit for approval a capital increase for FCC in 

order to reinforce Group equity, reduce debt and increase earnings. 


